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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

August 8, 2022 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell, chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, and Boomer Walker; and Kent Young – 

Clerk. 
 

7:30pm: The Selectmen met as warned.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications – No Modifications were made. 
 

Discontinuance of a Section of Shepardson Rd.:  Documents for the discontinue of 0.15 miles of the end 

of Shepardson Rd. (TH11), within the GMNF were completed and submitted by the Town Attorney for the 

Selectmen to endorse. All Selectmen present signed said documents and the Clerk agree to record said 

documents accordingly. 
 

Town Forest:  The Clerk stated that he had been informed that the State’s wetlands division had been 

notified of the parking lot plans.  He notified Steve Petrik of SoVTA to adequately mark the layout for their 

inspection.  
 

Road Crew Issues:  FEMA Grants: No progress regarding said reimbursement.  Culvert Replacements:  

Chris Liller stated that he and Bills Excavating will be moving forward to replace a culvert on Forrester 

Rd..  Grout Pond Rd.: WRC will work with the Town to develop a Grant Application for the Federal 

Lands Access Program for work on said road.  Routine Projects:  The Foreman stated that brushing has 

been completed and the Road Crew will turn their attention to ditching and grading various roads.  The 

Chair stated that they need to make repairs to Penny Ave. near Jepson’s upper access, where the roadside 

is washing out.  The Foreman agreed to do so. Transfer Station:  The Foreman stated that one of the refuse 

containers is in need of repair or replacement.  He has notified Casella and requested that they repair it 

when it is at their facility, if possible. 
 

Rec. Area:  Chris Liller reported that the security system has been installed and is working.  The area is 

now open to the public.  He said he will be looking for quotes to resurface the skating rink, as some graffiti 

remains and cannot be pressure-washed off without damaging the rink. 
 

Town Hall:  The Pathfinders Snowmobile Club requested use of the Town Hall on September 4 and 

September 19.  Larry Bills moved to approve.  Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes:  Larry Bills moved to approve the Selectmen’s and Liquor Control Board’s minutes of July 25, 

2022.  Boomer Walker seconded - all concurred. 
 

Other Business:  The Clerk stated that he had received a Press Release that Comcast will be installing high 

speed internet throughout this area, which seems to include all of Stratton which currently does not have it. 
 

Adjourn:  Larry Bills moved to adjourn at 8:00pm.  Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 

 


